Kara Bullock Assistant Superintendent

Cheston Hoover Assistant Superintendent

Kathy Meredith CFO/Treasurer

Christy Notsinger Director of Special Education

## Ohio County Schools



315 East Union Street P. O. Box 70 Hartford, Kentucky 42347 (270) 298-3249 Fax (270) 298-3886

Seth Southard, Superintendent

Board Members

Jeff Evens Chairman

Beth Lunsford Vice Chairman Horse Branch/

Dwight Raymond Beaver Dam

> Karen Boling Hanford

Date of Report: 12/6/2019

## OHIO COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT DISTRICT FACILITIES PLAN HEARING REPORT\*

A public hearing was held at the <u>Ohio County Board of Education</u> on <u>December 5th, 2019</u>, at <u>5:30 PM</u> (local time). The purpose of the public hearing was to propose a new District Facility Plan developed by the <u>Ohio County Local Planning</u> Committee. The Local Planning Committee (LPC) voted <u>13-0</u> in favor of the proposed new plan and the Board voted <u>5-0</u> to approve the new plan.

There were zero persons at the hearing exclusive of the hearing officer and Superintendent, Seth Southard. Cheston Hoover, Assistant Superintendent, served as the locally-appointed hearing officer. Once again, there was no one present in attendance other than the Superintendent and appointed Hearing Officer.

## COMMENTS

Cheston Hoover called the public hearing to order. The hearing officer outlined the purpose of the hearing and the hearing procedures in accordance with 702 KAR 4:180. Hearing Officer explained that the meeting was advertised for the past two weeks in the local newspaper, the Ohio County Times. It was explained that those persons wishing to speak would be given the opportunity and that written statements would be accepted. All considerations will be made available to the Kentucky Board of Education via the hearing officer's report. DFPs were available, but since no one attended the meeting, the hearing officer did not read or speak about the plan.

The floor was opened to those who wished to make a statement, but no one was in attendance to speak.

## RECOMMENDATIONS

It is recommended that the new District Facility Plan as developed by the Ohio County Local Planning Committee and adopted by the <u>Ohio County</u> Board of Education be approved as the District Facility Plan for the <u>Ohio County</u> School District. A copy of the new plan is attached.

Respectfully submitted,

Cheston Hoover.

Assistant Superintendent

**Ohio County Schools** 

BOARD MEETS THIRD THURSDAY AT 6:00 P.M.